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The ongoing COVID-19 pandemic has highlighted the urgent need for the
collection of disaggregated statistical data on the situation of indigenous peoples.
Where such data are available, they have shown that the pandemic has affected
indigenous peoples differently than other populations, requiring culturally
appropriate approaches and solutions. The Permanent Forum reiterates its
recommendation to Member States to collect and disseminate disaggregated
statistical data on indigenous peoples, in close cooperation with indigenous
peoples themselves, in order to support evidence-based policymaking and
programming.


